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Lions NearLions Near--Year EndYear End  
 

Hello to my ‘F’avorite Lions ‘F’amily: 
 

As Groucho Marx sang: “Hello, I must be going.”  My time in office is almost at an end! By the 
time you receive this – my last newsletter as DG -  there will be less than a month left in the 
Lion year.  While I was a 2VDG and VDG, this year couldn’t come fast enough, seemed like 
five years while I’ve held it, but these last few days are going by too fast! It’s been a challenging 
but good year – I’m sure all DGs have felt the same. 
 

A housekeeping note: Thank you to those who have may have done the needed drops of mem-
bers last month – please do so by June 28, 2018 to avoid receiving a bill for dues.  Reminder - 
LCI will NOT issue credits for members dropped after July 1st, 2018. 
 

***New members fees waived from June 7 through June 30, 2018.  Please see information later 
in this newsletter. 
 

Won’t bore you with the high- and- low lights of the year. You have gone with me on this jour-
ney and thank you for your support now and throughout my time in office.  Instead I’ll go out 
as I came in – Lions 101. Remember who we are, what we do and why we do it! “WE SERVE” 
 

Be proud to be an Indiana Lion – we have many feathers in our caps - we need to make sure 
people know about them!  Here is what YOU have helped do since 1946: 
 

1. District 25F’s Camp Woodsmoke IS “The Best” http://www.campwoodsmoke.org/
index.html - the only District owned and operated handi-capable camp for kids.  It’s avail-
able to anyone who wishes to use it though, just leave it as you found it and have a good 
time. Reservations are required through the camp caretakers. The Lions of District 25F 
make this happen, YOU DO GOOD WORK! 

2. MD25 (INDIANA, Multiple District #25), specifically from Evansville in District 25E 

NOTE: Please send Newsletter content and requests to Celeste Calvitto at celestecalvitto@yahoo.com. 

< Continued on Page 2…>  
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has the honor of claiming the 1st Lions Clubs Interna-
tional President, Dr. W.P. Woods.  Our very own Indi-
ana Lions Foundation http://
indianalionsfoundationmd25.org/ honors his memory 
by offering a fellowship which can be given to any de-
serving Lion, ask a trustee about it! 

3. Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired – 
ISBVI http://e-district.org/sites/isbvi/– what can we 
say? Top-notch education environment recognized 
nationally and internationally for its excellence. A 
grand castle-like presence in the heart of Indy with a 
track that hosts a fundraising trike race every year. 

4. Have you heard of our storied history with the Gamma 
Ray Knife? Lions of Indiana raised funds through our 
Cancer Control http://www.lionscancercontrol.org/ 
project to purchase one for the IU Med Center, Radia-
tion and Oncology Department. In 1947 Lions pur-
chased the 1-million-volt machine for a little over 
$50K (~$700K in today’s dollars).  The newest one 
resides in the Indiana Cancer Pavilion in the Indiana 
Lions Gamma Knife Center.  Lion Dottie Flack 
(Franklin Lions) is our patient Care Representative 
there.  Both she and your project trustees would be 
happy to answer any questions you might have. 

5. Leader http:/www.leaderdog.org – Indiana (MD25) is 
fortunate to have been able to support many recipients 
through this program based in Rochester Michigan. 
Our numbers in Indiana went up by one this year to 
stand at 88 dogs and their people. We are so happy to 
count Lion Pauline Ulrey – Leader Dog Satchmo’s 
person – as an Indiana trustee. 

6. Vision First aka the Indiana Lions Eye Bank https://
www.visionfirst.org/, celebrating 50 years of service, is 
the largest eye bank in Indiana. Our support allows 
over 2,000 transplants to occur each year.  They also 
support KidSight, making our work there possible. 

7. Hearing aids…expensive and out of reach for many of 
those in financial difficulty. Indiana Lions Speech and 
hearing may be able to help. Talk to a trustee to start 
the process!  Besides our free loaner aid bank, we can 

work with patients to gain low-cost hearing aids, fi-
nancial qualifications apply – ASK your trustee!  
Cochlear implants for children. Indiana Lions helped 
to pave the way for this incredible program by 
providing needed funds to enable Dr. Richard Miya-
moto’s pioneering program.  Yes, you did that.  ILSH 
http://www.indylionsspeechhearing.org/is pleased 
to offer the Miyamoto fellowship for recognition of 
someone special in Lions or in your community 

 

Did you know?  Indiana is one of only a few Multiple Dis-
tricts to continuously host an International President at our 
annual Indiana Lions State Convention – come to Ft. 
Wayne next year and check it out. April 26th – 28th, 2019.  
 

I hope I’ve left you with some useful information – you can 
always count on your trustees to be there for you.  In clos-
ing, I’ll leave you with just a few reminders: 
 

Always keep in mind the Lions Code of Ethics and our 
International objectives.  A copy of these has been printed 
in every newsletter this year.  
 

It is that time of year.  Your current governor is wrapping 
up all club visits, gathering memories and mementos while 
helping the newly elected DGE (District Governor Elect) 
get set to take off as soon as he gets back from the Interna-
tional Convention in Las Vegas, June 30th – July 3rd.   
 

Speaking of meetings and the coming year: Club President-
elects and Secretary-elects, Save-the-date for District 25F’s 
DGE Ron Bigham’s Organization Day on July 14th, 2018.  
Bring your new members, covered dish/dessert – we pro-
vide the chicken, iced tea and lemonade.  Club officers, this 
is the time to get information for the coming years events, 
learn about any administrative changes and meet the faces 
behind the emails, phone calls, texts, and articles. Support 
your new Governor as he starts on his journey! 
 

Never forget that Lions will always bring the best of our 
past with us as WE SERVE into the next century.  Take 
care of yourselves and each other - 
 

DG Melissa Baker   http://www.indianalions25f.org/  
812/621-8486 – Call, text, email. 

< ...continued from Page 1. > 

Service Activity Reports to LCI (SARs) 
 

Service Activity Reports to LCI (SARs) – Club Presidents and Secretaries, please work together to enter these in.  This has been 
our District’s first year at it – we can only improve. Contrary to what you might have heard, SARs will continue to be a high-
lighted focus for Lions Cubs International – it will NOT end on June 30th.   
 

Your leadership let LCI know that another year’s extension of the current system was needed and gained it – the switch to 
MyLion was to have occurred on July 1st, 2018. 
 

LCI is looking to transition to an easier online reporting system (MyLion) that will allow any club officer to enter activities, not 
just the Secretaries. This is scheduled for July 1st, 2019. Membership will still be done in MyLCI by either the President or Sec-
retary of your club (the current reporting avenue) and will move into the MyLion app as well. 
 

Want to learn about it now?  Download the app on your smartphone http://www.mylion.org/ Create events and invite other 
your friends and other Lions to it.. 

http://www.indianalions25f.org/
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Thanks To Many For Their Ser-
vice, Assistance 
1st VDG Ron Bigham   CW Trustee 
 

Greetings Fellow Lions of 25F, 
 

The Lions State Convention held in Muncie is now histo-
ry. It was good to see so many fellow Lions there and to 
have the opportunity to visit and meet new members 
from around the State. 
 

I do hope that Lions stopped to read the Peace Poster 
Essay at the State Convention, written by Jacob Rawson, 
who is a student at the Indiana School for the Blind and 
Visually Impaired (ISBVI). The essay was selected the 
State winner and sent on to the International Peace Poster 
Essay Competition.  Jacob and his family were able to 
attend Saturday evening’s Banquet and met the Lions dig-
nitaries, including the International President. I want to 
thank Lion Dennis and Lion Trish Henninger for their 
contribution to the Rawson family to allow them the op-
portunity to attend since they could not be in attendance 
due to family issues. Also I want to thank Indpls-
Washington Twp Lions members, PDG Merle Goldman, 
Lion Barb Price, Lion Cori Wills, and Lion Patrick Hen-
ninger for helping to give the Rawson Family a warm Li-
ons welcome. I wish to “Thank” Principal Jay Wilson, at 
ISBVI, for his assistance in making the family connec-
tions to bring this to fruition. 
 

I also want the “Thank” Brookville Lions Club for their 
hospitality on my visit. Patricia and I enjoyed the fellow-
ship with the Club members. 
 

Many thanks to the Fortville Lions Club for allowing me 
the opportunity to serve at their Bar-B-Q fundraiser. 
Weather was perfect and I was able to help serve nearly 
all of the items available. 
 

Fellow Lions, if you get the opportunity to visit a Club’s 
anniversary, go for it. PDG Merle Goldman and I went to 

Welcome new Lions members!  Congratulations and 
thank you for joining us. 
 

 Corrie Meyer – Ben Davis 

 Robert Palmer – Aurora 

 Julie Walker – Carthage 

 Tom Walker – Carthage 

 Charles Watkins – Carthage 

 William Jones – Charlestown 

 Judy Hoffman - Madison 

Welcome New Lions 

Bedford’s 70th anniversary on Saturday and they gave a 
history of all the service the Club had performed, with 
much still being done to this day.   
 

ISBVI Clean Up Day was a big success. Two playgrounds 
were mulched and many windows were washed in prepara-
tion for Senior Graduation on May 25. There were 32 Li-
ons from all over the State and 8 non-Lions and 2 Scouts. 
Todd Malone, Maintenance Supervisor, was thrilled that all 
of this work got accomplished. Just see what Lions can do 
when we join together to serve in such ways. 
 

Let me know if there are Lions out there who would be 
willing to serve as Zone Chairs and Camp Woodsmoke 
“The Best” Zone Trustees as well. 
 

At the writing of this article, Memorial Day is coming 
soon.  All of these things listed above would not be possi-
ble if it were not for our Veterans and Military Service per-
sons who are protecting the freedoms that we enjoy, in-
cluding the opportunity to freely serve our fellow man as 
Lions. Whenever you have the opportunity, thank a veter-
an for their service. They deserve our “Thanks”. 
 

Bite’em! 
 

Cell: 317-695-0683        e-mail: ronbigham25f@gmail.com 

Again:  Thank you to those who have may have needed to do drops of members last month – please do so by June 

28, 2018 to avoid receiving a bill for dues.  Reminder - LCI will NOT issue credits for members dropped after July 1st, 2018. 
 

Flyers of any kind including small ads will no longer be included in the newsletter starting this July, please only 
send the pertinent information - example: “Lawrence Lions Club, Fish Fry, 4 July 2018, 11:00 AM to 7 PM. 12345 
N. Franklin Road, Lawrence, IN 46226. Cost varies based upon food choices.”  Any advertisements will be moved 
to a special advertising supplement.  The intent is to streamline the newsletter and reduce printing costs for the 
State Office 
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Districts and clubs will have the op-
tion to report their service activities 
in fiscal year 2018-19 using either 
MyLion for web or MyLCI 
 

Dear Lion Leaders and Officers, 
 

We received feedback from district and club officers about 
their challenges with the July 1, 2018 launch of MyLion as 
the new service activities reporting system. And we lis-
tened. We understand that clubs and districts need more 
time to prepare for this important transition. By giving 
clubs and districts the option to report through MyLion for 
web or through MyLCI in fiscal year 2018-19, we can: 
 

1. Provide more time for training our club and district 
officers 

2. Give officers at all levels more time to communicate 
with their members and clubs to ensure a successful 
transition to MyLion 

3. Ensure that club and district officers have the time 
they need to test MyLion so they can use it with confi-
dence 

 

We are still planning to release MyLion for web on July 1, 
2018. We encourage everyone who is ready to use MyLion 
web to begin using it next year, but MyLCI can still be used 
for service activity reporting throughout the coming year. 
We will be combining service activity reports for both sys-
tems so that reports will be accurate no matter which plat-
form you or your Lions are using. 
 

Innovations like the new MyLion for web reporting system 
are important to the present and future of Lions. It also 
takes time, training and communication to make sure inno-
vative technologies like MyLion work most effectively for 
our clubs and districts. 
 

To better support you, we will send out more information 
including FAQs and training schedules in the coming days. 
We look forward to working with you over the coming year 
to prepare all clubs and districts for a successful transition 
to MyLion for web in fiscal year 2019-20. 
 

Thank you for your continued support and leadership in 
making your districts and clubs the top destinations for 
service-minded men and women around the world. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

Patrick Rodwell, on behalf of the LCI Product Team 

2018 Law Camp Dates 
 

Law Camps:, boys and girls entering 5th, 6th, 7th and 8th 
grades: 
 

 $150 Wednesday afternoon - Saturday afternoon 

 June 20th - 23rd Vincennes University Law Camp,  

 June 27th -30th Anderson University Law Camp, 
 

Career Camps:, $250 week long 
 

 July 8th -13th Trine University Career Camp,  

 July 8th-13th Vincennes University Career Camp,  

 July 15th -20th University of Indianapolis Career 
Camp 

 

More info at www.Trooper.org  
 

Note: 
 

Click on ‘camps’ (this site is for students paying their own 
way....using this link will cost an additional $5. 
 

For students being paid for by a Lions club please request a 
copy from your Law Camp chairman or print a PDF ver-
sion of the Camp Camp application at www.troopeer.org 
but please Note:  There has been a problem with this site 
printing the PDF version.  It requires a google email ad-
dress and an account password to get it to print!  The ISP is 
working to correct this issue.  
 

Lions Law Camp applications for printing are available  by 
clicking on printable forms on the Indiana Lions MD25 
web site. 
 

In addition, some scholarship monies are available to Lions 
clubs wanting to send students. Please contact me or PDG 
Betty Weist....as always we ask that parents contribute 
something (if they can).  Their financial contribution even 
if only $20 ensures the child attends. 
 

By sending the application  and payment with all checks 
made out to MD25 and the child’s name in the memo 
along wi name of camp attending to PDG Betty or me, we 
can also assist you in getting your money back if the child 
you sponsor doesn’t attend!   We will process the applica-
tion for you and your club will receive credit for participat-
ing in the Law Camp program. 
 

All applications should be received 2 weeks prior to Camp. 
 

This is a great Camp for all age groups.  Be sure to attend 
the seminar at Lions State Convention April 28, 2018 or 
call if you have any questions. 
 

PDG Betty Wiess 
765-623-3353 
P.O. Box41 
Markleville, Ind.  46056 
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I would like to share this special fee waiver announcement 
with you as a district and international leader. I will also be 
sending the following message to your club leaders and then 
to members. Please join me in encouraging our clubs to take 
advantage of this unique opportunity so we can make June 
our best membership month of all time. We’re so close to 
our historic goal of 1.5 million members, so let’s keep push-
ing to the end of the Lion year. 
 

Entrance fees waived June 7-30! 
 
To close out our incredible Centennial Celebration in style, 
we’re waiving entrance fees for new members who join 
between June 7 and June 30! For more than 100 years, 
we’ve delivered hope and change to the world. Now, as we 
prepare for an innovative second century of service, there 
has never been a more exciting time become a Lion, and we 
want to make it as easy as possible for new members to join 
us. 
 
So how does it work? 
 

 Invite family and friends to join your club between 
June 7 and June 30. 

 

 Report your new member to Lions International by 
11:59 p.m. CDT on Saturday, June 30. 

 

 Save money when your club billing automatically re-
flects this special promotion 

 

 Earn a Centennial Sponsor Pin for inviting a new 
member, and wear it with pride. 

 
This is a limited offer that does not apply to new members 
added prior to June 7 or after June 30, 2018. No exceptions 
will be approved. Charter and transfer charter fees do not 
qualify for this special waiver. If you have any questions, 
please contact membershipdev@lionsclubs.org. 
 
Invite your family and friends to join the greatest service 
organization in the world as we write the history of our sec-
ond century together. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dr. Naresh Aggarwal 
Your International President 

Newsletter Submissions Change 
 

Effective with the July 2018 District Newsletter, all articles 
should be sent to PDG Jack Salsbery at dosalsbery@att.net. 
Articles must arrive to the above address no later than the 
20th of the month to ensure publication in the newsletter. 
Late articles will be returned. 
 

Effective with July 2018 newsletter, clubs wanting to adver-
tise events will submit in the following format, for example:  
“Lawrence Lions Club, Fish Fry, 4 July 2018, 11:00 AM to 
7 PM.  12345 N. Franklin Road, Lawrence, IN 46226. Cost 
varies based upon food choices.” 
 

This info will be combined with other clubs and placed in 
the newsletter in calendar type info, i.e. in numerical order. 
Full page, ½ page, ¼ page ads will not be used to cut down 
on size of newsletter. 
 

Activities submitted should be for 6 weeks period. For ex-
ample, items submitted by the 20th of June would cover 
July and first half of August; items submitted by 20th of 
July would be for August and first half of September, etc. 
 

It is hoped this will reduce the size of the District Newslet-
ter, making it easier to copy for club members who are not 
on email. Address questions to PDG Jack Salsbery, 317-409
-5245 or dosalsbery@att.net. 

Club Officer & Zone Chair Training 
 

Club officer & zone chair training will take place in the fol-
lowing locations for the new Lion’s year.  New and sea-
soned officers are encouraged to attend. In accepting their 
position, a Zone Chair commits to this training, which pro-
vides needed information to make the year successful. 
 

Saturday July 14th – CAMP WOODSMOKE – Organiza-
tion Day. Meeting will commence at 9:00 am – pitch-in 
lunch starts around noon. 
 

The Clermont training date will be announced soon. 
 

Want to get a head start on the training? Club Presidents 
and Vice Presidents can review the Club President Module 
powerpoint and Club President Workbook on the Li-
onsClubs.org website. Use the search feature and type it the 
respective titles listed above to direct you to the module/
workbook. Club Secretaries and Treasurers can view a 
training book for their respective offices also on the same 
website – search for “Club Secretaries or Club Treasurers”. 
 

Please bring all your questions and concerns – we look for-
ward to seeing everyone! 
 

PCC Reed Fish, District 25F Leadership Team 
7402 Rockville Rd 
Indianapolis, IN 46214 
317-501-0535 
RFish@AmFam.com 
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Deadline Approaching, Looking 
Forward To New Lion Year 
Patricia Bigham, Cabinet Treasurer 
 

June 10th deadline! 
 

As this Lions year winds down, I would like to thank Melis-
sa for appointing me to the position of Cabinet Treasurer.  
I have enjoyed every moment of it!  I could not have done 
it without the continued support of all of District 25-F club 
officers.  The promptness of the dues payments and sub-
mitting the donations have been outstanding!  Remember 
June 10th is the last day to submit any donations to allow 
for processing.  
 

Now since the year is almost over, remember to finalize 
your books:  e-postcard, NP-20, etc., to pass on to the in-
coming Treasurer, and to finalize this Lions year.  Be sure 
you have the books audited! 
 

I hope to see all current, incoming and interested members 
at our officer’s training sessions coming up. 
 

 Wednesday, May 30 at 6:30 pm Sirloin Stockade at 
Columbus Indiana 

 Thursday, May 31 at 6:30 pm Ponderosa at Green-
field Indiana 

 Monday, June 11 at 6:00 pm at Clermont Lions Bldg, 
Clermont Indiana 

 Saturday July 14 at 9:00 am at Camp Woodsmoke, 
Organizational Day 

Thank you for your love and support.  Now let’s move into 
a new Lions year. 
 

“The Best.” 

Camp Woodsmoke “The Best” Report 
Ron Bigham, DGE 
 

Camp Woodsmoke “The Best” has various groups coming 
to use the camp nearly every weekend and many groups are 
using the Camp throughout the week as well. This was the 
intention of those Lions who helped found the Camp 50-
plus years ago. The best-kept secret of 25F is getting more 
attention than ever before. To know that Camp is being 
utilized is great news.  
 

A new improvement is planned. Boy Scout Cameron Callo-
way presented to the CW Trustees that he wanted to do an 
Eagle Scout project and asked if Trustees had a possible 
project he could do to improve the Camp. It was suggested 
that a new fire ring in the area of the Circle of 4 would be a 
great addition to that cabin area. WOW! Imagine campers 
using the cabins sitting around the campfire roasting marsh-
mallows, enjoying S’mores, hot dogs, etc., leaving the elec-
tronics alone and enjoying each other’s company. These are 
just the types of things that Paul and Betty Bowling see 
happening -- making CW the special place that campers 
keep coming back to year after year. 
 

Lions, when you come down to the Camp for family camp-
ing, Pork Chop Dinner Sunday, which will be September 
30, and of course Organization Day on Saturday, July 14, be 
sure to introduce yourself to them if you have not had that 
opportunity to do so. They have breathed new life into this 
camp. So give them a hearty handshake and “Thank” them 
for their hard work keeping CW “The Best”. 
 

Also I wish to “Thank” the Iron Order members for com-
ing out and helping Paul at CW since our Clean Up Day in 
April. Lions are also welcome to come to CW especially 
during the week to help with jobs within your ability. Just 
contact Paul and make arrangements since more groups are 
using CW for a complete week. 
 

Remember, Camp Woodsmoke “The Best” is the only Dis-
trict-owned and operated Lions camp in the U.S. to the best 
of my knowledge and it is because of Lions of 25F which is 
“Fantastic”! 

Dates for Baker DG year (2017-18) 
June 29

th
- July 3

rd
, 2018:  International Convention 

Las Vegas, NV USA 

Is your Club event on the District Calen-
dar? Check here: 
http://www.indianalions25f.org/
calendar.html 
Email to: celestecalvitto@yahoo.com or 
Call 812/637-0660 

 

Fortville Lions Club Begins 
Monthly BBQ-To-Go Events 

 

The Fortville Lions Club will be hosting the second 
of 5 monthly BBQ-To-Go dinners on Friday, June 

22nd from 3-7pm at the new location of 110 E. 
Broadway St. in Fortville.  

 

Mark your calendars for the other BBQ-To-Go 
events this season scheduled for July 20, August 10, 

and August 24.  
 

Fellow lions and friends are invited to come check 
out our delicious pulled pork dinners which include 
two sides available at $8 each, and individual sand-
wiches and sides available a la carte until the pork is 

sold out. 
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The Indianapolis Washington Township Lions Club participated in the Walk for 
Dreams on the canal in downtown Indianapolis on May 20.  The Lions elected to sup-
port VIPS (Visually Impaired Preschool Services) in the event. 

The Indianapolis Washington Township Lions Club 
was a sponsor of the event.  The Lions logo is visible 
near the middle of the shirt. 
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Lions 101 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Service Focus Areas 

Lions Code of Ethics 

 
TO SHOW my faith in the worthiness of my 
vocation by industrious application to the 
end that I may merit a reputation for quality 
of service. 
 
TO SEEK success and to demand all fair re-
muneration of profit as my just due, but to 
accept no profit or success at the price of my 
own respect lost because of unfair ad-
vantage taken or because of questionable 
acts on my part. 
 
TO REMEMBER that in building up my busi-
ness it is not necessary to tear down another's, 
to be loyal to my clients or customers and true 
to myself. 
 
WHENEVER a doubt a rises as to the right 
or ethics of my position or action towards 
my fellow men, to resolve such doubt 
against myself. 
 
TO HOLD friendship as an end and not a 
means. To hold that true friendship exists 
not because the service performed by one to 
another, but that true friendship demands 
nothing but accepts service in the spirit in 
which it is given. 
 
ALWAYS to bear in mind my obligations as 
a citizen to my nation, my state and my com-
munity, and to give to them my unswerving 
loyalty in word, act and deed. To give them 
freely of my time, labor and means. 
 
TO AID my fellow men by giving my sympa-
thy to those in distress, my aid to the weak, 

Lions International 
Objectives 

 

TO CREATE and foster a spirit of un-
derstanding among the peoples of 
the world. 
 
TO PROMOTE the principles of good 
government and good citizenship. 
 
TO TAKE an active interest in the 
civic, cultural, social, and moral wel-
fare of the community. 
 
TO UNITE the clubs in the bonds of 
friendship, good fellowship and mu-
tual understanding. 
 
TO PROVIDE a forum for the open 
discussion of all matters of public 
interest, provided, however, that 
partisan politics and sectarian reli-
gion shall not be debated by club 
members.. 
 
TO ENCOURAGE service-minded 
people to serve their community 
without personal financial reward, 
and to encourage efficiency and pro-
mote high ethical standards in com-
merce, industry, professions, public 
works and private endeavors. 
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DG Melissa Baker 
PO Box 711 
Milan, IN. 47031 

“Where There’s a Need, There’s a Lion.” 
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June 2018— A publication of the Lions District 25-F Inc. — www.lions25f.org  


